



                                                                                                                                                      267


MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD at the ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on the 1st May 2019

Present: – Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. T. Barriball; Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. S Dart; Cllr. M. Greenaway; (Vice-Chairman;) Cllr. B. Stearman; Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott (Chairman;) Cllr T. Merritt, D.C.C. Barry Parsons, T.D.C. Phillip Hackett & T.D.C. Pete Watson

Members of the public present: 0

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 7.36pm.

1. Apologies received. Cllr. M. Chubb. 
  
2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time. No Questions 

4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the previous meeting held on Wednesday 6th February 2019 having 
    been previously circulated by email were approved and signed by the Chairman Cllr. N. Wonnacott. Proposer. 
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5. Report from Devon County. Cllr Barry Parsons explained how, he felt people living in Torridge were paying 
    much higher council taxes in relation to many other parts of the Country! our schools are also suffering with a  
    lower pupil premium than many other parts of the country. He said that the costs for children in care had 
    become a massive drain on D.C.C. resources. Once again, a discussion took place regarding the state of our 
    roads and the way potholes are dealt with by D.C.C. Highways department!

6. Police Update. P.C.S.O. Emma Tomkies and P.C.S.O Mark James from Holsworthy Police sent their 
    Apologies
7.Torridge District Council Update. Cllr. Pete Watson explained that the current term of office for District 
    Councilor’s was now over and that in his opinion the Council was in good shape for the future. Elections were 
    due on the 2nd of May, he was hoping that he would get re-elected so he could carry on the good work! Cllr 
    Phillp Hackett gave us an insight into why the merger between Devon & Cornwall Police & Dorset & Isles of 
    Scilly Police didn’t happen, he said that in the end the figures just didn’t stack up, Devon & Cornwall had 
    resources but the Dorset & Isles of Scilly force didn’t. He explained that police can be called upon at any time.  
    to serve in other places and this would have happened more often and would have left our area even more 
    understaffed than it was now. He explained that more PCSO’s will be lost, numbers possibly down from 200 
    to150. He said it was a fact that rural crime was on the increase, but many rural crimes went unreported as 
    people are aware that our police force is short staffed and probably won’t turn up or do anything about it. Cllr 
    Hackett really stressed the importance of reporting any crime, unreported crimes skew the official crime 
    statistics. Cllr Dart asked about Special Constables in this area, but Cllr Hackett explained that they weren’t a 
    substitute for regular local police officers

8. Defibrillator installation update. The Clerk informed the Parish Council that the Telephone line had been  
    installed at the Arscott Hall, the router was ready to connect once the electrics were in place. Duchy 
    Defibrillators had been in touch with regards to the wording on the front door of the box which is due to be 
    installed within the month.




9.  Any Other Business.  Cllr. T. Rooke on his travels around the village on foot, recently noticed that the 
     Bus Shelter and Telephone Box needed a clean! The Clerk said that it was a pity that people left/dropped 
     the rubbish in the first place, but was also surprised that people who live in the village who pass the Bus 
     Shelter and Telephone Box couldn’t spare a few minutes to just pick up any rubbish.
    
     



Please put these dates in your diary or planner
Dates for Parish Council/Community Fund meetings 2019 

Wednesday 6th February    Wednesday 1st May
Wednesday 7th August       Wednesday 6th November


The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.30pm
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